
 

                                           
                    2021 Hurricane Season Re-entry Decals 

 

Pre-Storm 

Homeowners will receive two (2) re-entry decals for the 2021 hurricane season.  Please place the 

decals on the inside, lower corner of the windshield on the driver’s side of the two (2) vehicles 

most likely to be used to check on your property after a storm event.  

 

Only two (2) decals will be given for a property. For properties that have multiple/co-owners, it 

will be your responsibility to distribute the decals accordingly.  

 

Replacement Decals 

Should you sell or trade in your vehicle, or need the windshield replaced, we ask that you scrape 

off the original decal and bring in for a replacement.  If you do not have the original decal and 

request a replacement, you will be asked to provide specific documentation for the missing decal 

before a replacement will be issued.  The cost of a replacement decal is $10.00.  Decals will not 

be issued once the Town declares a State of Emergency.  

 

Designating an Agent 

Additionally, there is an “Agent Authorization” form should you choose to designate someone to 

act on your behalf post storm.  A designated agent is typically a contractor, real estate agent or 

family member.  You may list up to three (3) individuals that you authorize to check on and 

make emergency repairs to your property post storm.   All Agent Authorization forms must be 

notarized and submitted to the Police Department by July 1, 2021.  Agent Authorization forms 

will not be accepted once the Town declares a State of Emergency.  Those you have designated 

as your agent must have a copy of the form with them to gain entry onto the island once it is 

permissible.  IMPORTANT:  Previous Agent Authorization forms on file at the Police 

Department will be discarded and new ones must be submitted for 2021 and annually thereafter.  

 

Post Storm  

Once the storm passes, public safety officials and Town staff will begin surveying the town to 

ensure re-entry for property owners and residents is safe.  Once safety concerns are addressed re-

entry will be open to long-term residents and property owners displaying a valid decal, as well as 

their designated agents with a copy of their form.  Those owners and long-term residents who do 

not have a valid decal will be detoured to a designated area where they will be required to 

provide ownership/residency documentation for a temporary re-entry pass.  

 


